
Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I don’t know about you but I know that I feel like the 

school holidays have arrived at the right time! Last 
week we had a very successful afternoon of parent-

teacher interviews. It was great to see so many 
parents taking the opportunity to touch base with the 

teachers. The importance of regular communication 
between home and school cannot be underestimated. 

Many of you are already aware, but for those that 
aren’t, on the school’s website you will find a tab 

“Contact Us”. Each of the teachers and the room they 

are attached to, are listed. Simply click on the 
teacher’s names, write your text and click Submit. 

Your message will be sent to both the teachers in the 
classroom. There is also a general enquiry link that will 

be received by all office staff. 

 

Yesterday and today each class has visited the Life Ed 
Van. The topic for each visit by classes is slightly 

different. However the intention of all visits is to 
empower the children to make safer and healthier 

choices through education. Be sure to ask your child 
how the visit was and what they learned. 

 

The P&C hosted a free lunch yesterday for all 
students. Fundraising that happens over the course of 

each school year enables the P&C to host events such 
as free lunches for all students. It is great to see some 

new/newish faces as part of this year’s P&C. Speaking 
of P&C, I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

and farewell a long standing P&C member, volunteer 
and parent of Sawyers Valley PS. Teresa and Rod 

Bacon along with their three sons, Curtis, Mitchell and 
Gareth have been at Sawyers Valley for the past 8 

years and have been an incredibly active family in the 

Sawyers community. Teresa has never missed a sports 
carnival or swimming carnival, has always helped with 

every fundraising event and has been present and 
hard at work at school busy bees and gatherings. 

Support like Teresa and her family have provided 
helps to make a school a real community. Without the 

ongoing interest and support by our band of amazing 
families, to raise funds and value add to our school, 

Sawyers Valley wouldn’t have the heart that it does. 
From all of us here at Sawyers Valley, I wish the 

Bacon family a successful relocation across and down 
the hill! We will miss your enthusiasm and energy! 
 

Before we all head off on holidays, please note that 
the next School Development Day is on Friday 

MISSION STATEMENT 
Sawyers Valley Primary School aims to create and foster an 
environment where students become independent learners, 
enabling them to take responsible control of their lives and 
contribute meaningfully to society. 
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IN THIS ISSUE  

Wednesday 1 April  

Lunch Order Day  
Playgroup 

 

Thursday 2 April  

Early Close 2.30pm 
End Term 1 
 

Monday 20 April  

Students Return Term 2 
Uniform Shop 3.00-3.30pm 
 

Tuesday 21 April  

P&C Meeting 9.00am 
 

Thursday 23 April  

ANZAC Service 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 

Friday 24 April  

School Development Day - No 
students 
 



24th April. Traditionally the start of each term is a School Development Day but as an 

IPS we have the flexibility to negotiate, with the School Board’s endorsement, 
alternative days. The reason for selecting a Friday for Term 2 is to enable part time staff 

(who do not work in the first half of the week) to be able to participate in whole of staff 
professional learning. Please note that other schools in the Hills area will maintain the 

first Monday of term as a School Development Day.  
Children enrolled at Sawyers Valley PS will be expected to be at school on 

Monday 20th April. 

 

Thank you all for a smooth start to the school year and for making Sawyers Valley PS 
what it is. Have a lovely holiday with your family and friends and I look forward to 

seeing you all back ready for Term 2. 

 

Leanne Sheardown  

Principal  

 

 
 
 
EARTH DAY EXCURSION to the Canning River Eco Education Centre 
 
On Friday the 27

th
 of March, Ms Blairôs class and the student Green Team along with some fabulous 

parent helpers attended an Earth Day Excursion at the CREEC centre along with another 20 schools! 
 
It was an interesting day consisting of a range of activities centred around the concept of 
sustainability.  Captain Cleanup welcomed us as we arrived and sang a great song for us called 
óBinners are Winnersô.   
 
Our first activity was with Marc from the Armadale reptile centre who introduced us to a range of 
lizards and snakes, including a lovely Woma python called Sally who we were allowed to stroke.  
Next we headed over to see the ladies from Turtle watch.  We all enjoyed learning about the life cycle 
of the special WA Oblong Turtle that cohabitates with us here in Perth.  We made our very own very 
cute little clay turtles. 
 
After lunch and a play amongst the paperbark treeôs we learned some interesting facts about ógood 
bugsô in our environment.  John brought along some very tiny hand painted vegetable beetles that we 
were able to handle.  We used microscopes and magnifying glasses to observe other insects.  Our 
next activity was centred around learning about our local frog species and listening to their specific 
calls.  Just when we thought we had run out of puff, we were invited to try to power some typical 
household appliances using our own pedal power.  We heated water for a cup of tea, we lit up energy 
saving globes, powered up some power tools and even got the bubble machine working!  It was great 
fun!   
 
We hope that you engaged in Earth Hour at your place on Saturday night and turned off your lights 
between 8.30-9.30pm!   
 
If you are interested in viewing this years Earth Hour documentary, check out 
http://tenplay.com.au/channel-ten/appetite-for-change/2015/3/appetite-for-change 
 
Danielle Murphy and Lucy Blair  
 
 

 
 
 
 

http://tenplay.com.au/channel-ten/appetite-for-change/2015/3/appetite-for-change


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
ROOM 1   ROOM 2   ROOM 3 
Sheridan    Wyatt     Ella  
Ellh     Alex     Elsa  
Alex  

     
ROOM 4   ROOM 5   ROOM 6 
Caelyn     Bella     Jayden   
Ellen     Acacia     Sienna   
Annelies    Caleb   

 
ROOM 7 
Katie   
Lilie   



WET AREA PINUP BOARD 
Flyers for community events, school holiday camps or events will be placed on the board for you 
information.  
Also available on the pinup board are copies of: 
Ý Absentee notes 
Ý Current address and contact update form 
Ý Lunch order menus 
Ý Uniform order / price list  
Ý Extended leave for students form 
 
 
 
 
EASTER RAFFLE WINNERS 
Room 1 - 1st prize - Montana B, 2nd prize - Alexander C 
Room 2 - 1st prize - Paige W, 2nd prize - Charlotte G 
Room 3 - 1st prize - Niko M, 2nd - Flynn H 
Room 4 - 1st prize - Ryley Mc,  2nd prize -Tomi S 
Room 5 - 1st prize - Nash H, 2nd prize - Jamie L 
Room 6 - 1st prize - Grace U, 2nd prize - Sienna M 
Room 7 - 1st prize - Imogen W, 2nd prize - Elise E 
Staff - Jenny G 
Overall - Bella  and Hayley C 
 
A big thank you from the P&C to Dominos Pizza for providing donations and services for the 
free lunch yesterday.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

All About Leaf Litter  

Celebrate the International Year of Soils 

FREE Bush Skills for Youth workshop for children aged 8-12. 

Take a walk through local bush land to get a closer look at the interesting 

world that exists in the leaf litter. Then using iscopes, to transform IPads into 

microscopes, look closely at our findings and create artwork with amazing art-

ist and biodiversity workshop facilitator, Angela Rossen. 

 Thursday, 16 April 2015 10.00am ï 1.00pm  

Octagonal Hall, 52 McGlew Road, Glen Forrest 

Morning tea provided. Registrations essential. 

To register contact Cristyn Fielding at EMRC on  

Cristyn.fielding@emrc.org.au  or (08)9424 2216. 

mailto:Cristyn.fielding@emrc.org.au
http://www.dreamstime.com/royalty-free-stock-image-easter-eggs-pink-bunny-rabbit-basket-full-chocolate-decorated-image36604886


 
 

GARDENER NEWS - BULB FUNDRAISER 
Every couple of years I run a Bulb Fundraiser to assist the 
school and our wonderful P&C with different projects around 
the school. 
The school receives 30% of all sales (last time we ended up 
with around $400.00). 
The quality of bulbs and service from Tulips With A Difference, 
a local WA company, has always been excellent. 
To receive all the discounts, the total of all sales must exceed $250.00, all orders need 
to be clearly marked and returned by the 8th May to the Dockers box in admin with 
correct cash/chq payment enclosed. (I am unable to provide change) 
If you have any questions, you can find me around school or leave a message with the 
office. 
Each family has received a brochure and there will be extra brochures in the wet area if 
needed. 
Thank you for your ongoing support, its greatly appreciated. 
Regards, 
Mrs Kent. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C NEWS 
 
Motherôs Day Raffle 

We are planning to hold a Motherôs Day Raffle next term and we already have one donation from a local 

business. If you run a local business or work for one that could provide a donation for our mums to win it 

would be greatly appreciated. Please speak to a P&C Committee member or email us at the address below. 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

P&C General Meeting 

Tuesday 21
st
 April at 9am 

in the Staffroom 
 

Please join us to find out our plans for this year so far and to present any ideas you may have. 

We invite all parents ï new and existing ï to attend and become a member. 

Financial membership costs $1 per year, you are then entitled to vote on any decisions being made. 

 

Please contact us at anytime by email: svpspandc@hotmail.com 

mailto:svpspandc@hotmail.com
http://www.flowerpictures.net/flower_database/kl_flowers/lilium.html
http://www.flowerpictures.net/flower_database/d_flowers/daffodil.html
http://www.flowerpictures.net/flower_database/c_flowers/common_hyacinth.html


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

A voluntary contribution of $50 per student is requested. 
Chaplain Voluntary Contribution $10 

This can be paid at the office by cheque or cash. 
or 

you are welcome to pay via bank  
transfer into our Bendigo Bank account in Mundaring. 

 

Account Name: Sawyers Valley Primary School 
BSB: 633-000 

Account Number: 150617231 
 

 Please ensure you put your family name in the reference / description  
  area when making your payment so we know who has made a payment. 

 

4%2- ά 
 

3ÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÔÏ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ  
ÏÎ -ÏÎÄÁÙ άΪÔÈ !ÐÒÉÌȢ 

 
&ÒÉÄÁÙ άήÔÈ !ÐÒÉÌ ÉÓ Á 3ÃÈÏÏÌ  
$ÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔ $ÁÙ ÆÏÒ 3ÔÁǟ -  

Á ÐÕÐÉÌ ÆÒÅÅ ÄÁÙ 



 
 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
The school is often asked to include community news or additional information sheets with our newsletter but please be aware 
that the school does not necessarily endorse or recommend these particular services. 

REGISTER NOW... for our AIA Vitality Mini Roos competition for 4 ï 9 year olds, the only 

FFA approved Club in the Eastern Corridor. Competition starts 3rd May 2015 and training will 

commence 2 weeks prior. Please contact Jenny 0412 948 292 or Penny 0413 017 555. Older age 

groups are still taking registrations and we even have spots for Dad and Mum 
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 TERM 2 PLANNER 2015 
 

 

T2 MON TUE WED THU FRI 

1 20/4 

Students  
Return 

Term 2 
  

21/4 
P&C Meeting 
9am 
  
  
  

22/4 
  
  

23/5 
 ANZAC Service 
1.30pm 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  

24/5 
School  
Development 
Day—no students 
  

2 27/4 
ANZAC 
Day 
  
  
  

28/4 
  

29/4 
Yr 5/6 Incursion 
  
  
  
  

30/4 
Early Close 
2.30pm 

1/5 

 
  
  

3 4/5 
School Board 
 6.30pm 
  
  

5/5 
 Dance les-
sons start 

6/5 
 School review 

7/5 
Early Close 
2.30pm School 
review 
  

8/5 

 
  

 4 11/5 12/5 
NAPLAN 
 Dance  
Lessons  

13/5 
NAPLAN 
  
  
  

14/5 
NAPLAN 
  
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  

15/5 

 
  

5 18/5 
  
  

19/5 
Dance  
Lessons  

20/5 
  

21/5 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  

22/5 

 
  

6 25/5 
  

26/5 
Dance  
Lessons  

27/5 
  
  
  
  

28/5 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  

29/5 

 
  
  

7 1/6 
Public 
Holiday 
  
  

2/6 
 Dance  
Lessons  
  

3/6 
  
  
  

4/6 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  
  
  

5/6 
  
  

8 8/6 
School Board 
  
  
  

9/6 
 Dance  
Lessons  
finish 
  

10/6 
  
  
  

11/6 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  

12/6 
  

9 15/6 
  

16/6 
  

17/6 
  

18/6 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  
  

19/6 
  

10 22/6 23/6 24/6 25/6 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  

26/6 
 
 

 
  

11 29/6 30/6 1/7 2/7 
Early Close 
2.30pm 
  

3/7 


